A RESOLUTION (2024-R8) CREATING THE SWANSBORO SWIMMING POOL COMMITTEE

WHEREAS the Board of Commissioners of the Town of Swansboro has received inquiries on having a public swimming pool; and

WHEREAS the Board of Commissioners of the Town of Swansboro acknowledges that the Parks and Recreation Comprehensive Master Plan adopted June 12, 2023, identified Outdoor Swimming Pool as one of the top 5 desired amenities by a community survey; and

WHEREAS the Board of Commissioners at its June 11, 2024, meeting, created a committee for the purpose of researching the addition of a Swimming Pool in Swansboro. Matthew Prane was appointed as chair and provided with the responsibility for recommending members.; and

WHEREAS the following individuals are submitted as the Swansboro Swimming Pool Committee:

Matthew Prane, Chair Scott Evans Brooks Barnett

BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners of the Town of Swansboro that the Swansboro Swimming Pool Committee, an ad hoc community advisory committee, is hereby created, for the purpose of researching the addition of a Swimming Pool in Swansboro.

Adopted by the Swansboro Board of Commissioners in regular session, August 17, 2024.

Attest:

Alissa Fender, Town Clerk

John Davis, Mayor